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Victim identified in Homicide in Rancho Penasquitos     
 

San Diego – On June 15, 2022, at approximately 8:24 a.m., the San Diego Police 
Communications Center received a call from a concerned citizen regarding a female 
deceased in a condominium in the 9300 block of Twin Trails Drive.  Officers from 
Northeastern Division and San Diego Fire Rescue personnel responded and arrived within 
minutes.  Upon arriving, they located an obviously deceased female in the condominium 
and a male at the residence.  Due to the female having signs of trauma to her upper body 
and the suspicious nature surrounding the death of the female, the male was detained and 
San Diego Police Homicide Detectives were called to the scene to investigate.  

It is early in the investigation and San Diego Police Homicide Detectives are still 
determining the circumstances surrounding the death of the female.  What is known at this 
time is officers responded the evening before on a report of a disturbance at the location 
involving the male.  Officers made numerous attempts to contact the male and any 
residents inside the apartment through various means of communication.  However, they 
received no response and were not able to confirm a crime had occurred at that time and 
they cleared the area.      

The deceased female has been identified as Nahal Connie Dadkhah.  She is described as a 
45-year-old Middle Eastern female and is a resident of San Diego.  

Parrish Chambers Jr., described as a 43-year-old Black male resident of San Diego, was 
detained by officers at the scene.  He was subsequently arrested and booked into jail for one 
count of murder.  Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the 
Homicide Unit at (619) 531-2293 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.  
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